

## ARC General Meeting Minutes April 20, 2021

Automotive/Restoration Club Of SCW

Meeting was called to order by Dean Lewellen at 2:00 P.M. in the Summit Hall at Palm Ridge Rec Center.

OFFICERS PRESENT: Dean Lewellen, President; Dave Meyer, 1st. Vice President; Ray Peterson, 2nd. Vice President, Suzanne Jones, Treasurer.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Dean Lewellen.

The meeting was called to order and a quorum was established followed by the introduction of guests and new members.

A motion to accept the meeting minutes from 2020 was carried.

On the lighter side, an application for membership from John S. Chaney Jr. was denied due to not being a Sun City Resident. Witness was Suzanne Jones, his sister!

GUEST: Levi and Jennifer from Western Bank, an ARC supporter with their monthly car shows. For every new account opened by ARC members, Western Bank donates \$100 to ARC. Next car event at Western Bank is May 5th, 1:00 to 3:00 for Cinco de Mayo. Chips and salsa will be served.

GUEST: Matt McNally from the Alzheimer's Association, Desert Southwest Chapter received a donation of \$500 from the Lake Pleasant swap meet. Matt proposed the idea for an ARC member team to participate in the Walk to End Alzheimers to be held this fall.

## **REPORTS & OLD BUSINESS:**

Treasurer Report as of 3-1-2021 to 3-31-2021

## **REVENUE By Ron Rada**

Total Income	\$8,831.78
Phase 1 Shop building	\$971,611.60 cost
Amount owed as of 3-1-2021	\$165,564.57
Phase 2 Paint Shop	\$399,410.29 cost
Amount owed as of 3-1-2021	\$399,410.29
Total Owed to RCSCW	\$564,974.86

## **ACCOUNTS PAYABLE By Suzanne Jones**

Total Expenses	\$4,275.11
Net Income	\$4,556.67
WB (Western Bank) Raffle	\$3,629.85
WB Money Market	\$60,053.89
WB Operating	\$658.56
WB Raffle Money Mkt	\$30,245.96
Total	\$93,478.26

MEMBERSHIP: Paul Nordmeyer reported 528 total member as of 4-8-2021

ARC APPAREL: Tad Pollock had a display of new ARC hats and T-shirts for sale. Items will also be available in the shop.

PAINT BOOTH TRAINING: Bob Janis reported basic body work and painting classes are being scheduled now for those members interested in attending. Bob also appealed to members that have experience in paint and body work to volunteer in training members. Members who have vast experience in these areas are needed to pass this on.

ARC NEEDS YOU: To keep the shop open and operating on a daily basis, we need volunteers to sign up for Desk Monitors, Floor Monitors, and Foremen for the shop and also paint shop Monitors. We still don't require mandatory volunteering to be able to use the shop like other clubs but are counting on members to do their part.

**OLD BUSINESS:** Due to COVID-19, RCSCW postponed all club meetings beginning in March 2020 until April 2021. Latest guidance is that masks are not required but are recommended and vaccinations are not required for entry.

Shop hours will not change this summer and will remain the same as winter hours. Shop hours are 8:00 to 4:00, Monday thru Saturday. In addition, shop fees will remain the same also.

A new vehicle exhaust collection system has been installed in the shop so members may run engines while performing maintenance in the building, providing additional safety for all.

A backup standby compressor has been installed. The need was identified when our main compressor unexpectedly went off-line and was down for several days. If a member was in the middle of painting a vehicle, this would have been a serious problem. The standby will only be used in these situations.

**NEW BUSINESS:** A committee was formed to procure a raffle car for the 2022 car show. ARC will either purchase a vehicle or is open to a donated vehicle that fits our needs for a raffle car. Dave Meyer explained to the membership that due to the time frame this year, options for a raffle car are limited. A committee has been formed to search for an appropriate vehicle. Several suggestions from the membership will be considered.

The ARC Social Committee has been busy planning events for the club. Previous events were a cruise to Lake Pleasant for lunch at Dillon's Bayou and a scavenger hunt. Following this is "Car Games" to be held at SCW Christan Church parking lot on April 22, 2021. This is the last event till the fall.

Don and Anna Scheidt challenged the membership to match their donation up to \$10,000 in support of ARC. Don and Anna have been loyal members to ARC for many years and realized that without the income of the 2021 car show, donations are needed to support the operation of ARC and paying our debt to the Rec Center for the building and paint booth. Please consider donating and indicate that the money is for the matching fund program.

The next general meeting will be May18, 2021 at **3:00** at Palm Ridge, Summit Hall A.

Submitted:

Dave Meyer
For Secretary Nancy Haviland
ARC General Meeting Minutes 4-20-21